Dear Admissions Committee:  
I am writing to recommend Evin Anderson for admission into your MFA program in Acting.  I was the stage manager when Evin was cast in a production of One Flew Over the Cuckoo’s Nest with The Wellesley Players in 2010 and Bus Stop at Vokes Theatre in Wayland, MA earlier this year.  Both experiences with Evin were extremely positive, so I was excited when I heard that he was interested in furthering his education.  As an individual as well as an actor, Evin is hard working, dedicated, eager, polite, responsible, and collaborative.
In Cuckoo’s Nest, Evin played Chief Bromden and in Bus Stop, he was cast as Bo Decker.  These characters could not be more different.  However, Evin's approach to dissecting each character was the same.  In each production, the directors did a lot of character work and often led the discussions with the group and individually.  Evin went one step further by doing extra work and returned to the director with follow-up thoughts and questions.  It was evident that he thought about how things around him affected his character as well as the others on stage.
Not only were both characters different, they were also very difficult to play.  As Chief Bromden, Evin had to demonstrate complex mental attributes, while Bo Decker was outwardly physical. Evin succeeded in making both characters believable.  One particular challenge was getting the audience to like Bo from the beginning which was often difficult because the character had to be loud, obnoxious, and uncaring, but Evin collaborated with the director to win the audience's support early on. 
One of the reasons I enjoy working with Evin is because he's extremely collaborative. He was instrumental in helping to develop the fight choreography for both shows and researched best practices to ensure safety.
I believe Evin deserves admittance into your program. He has consistently demonstrated the ability to rise to challenges and is a gifted actor.  If you have questions, please feel free to contact me at 781-801-5118 or e-mail me at jmacfar188@aol.com.
Sincerely,
Jean E. MacFarland
